
 

 

 

 
 

 

1200 19th Street, NW  Washington, DC 20036 

202.912.4800     800.540.1355     202.861.1905 Fax     cozen.com 

 

August 28, 2017 Meridith H. Moldenhauer
 

Direct Phone 202-747-0763 
Direct Fax 202-683-9389 
mmoldenhauer@cozen.com  

 
 

Frederick L. Hill, Chairperson 
Board of Zoning Adjustment 
441 4th Street, NW 
Suite 210S 
Washington, DC 20001 

Re: Application No. 19452 – 1700 Rhode Island Avenue NE 

Chairperson Hill and Honorable Members of the Board: 

The Applicant D.C. Department of General Services previously authorized myself and the law 
firm of Griffin, Murphy, Moldenhauer & Wiggins, LLP (“GMMW”) to be its agent in 
connection with this application to the Board of Zoning Adjustment.  See BZA Ex. No. 34.  As 
of June 16, 2017, I have moved to the law firm of Cozen O’Connor and I am no longer employed 
by GMMW.  Accordingly, the Applicant retained myself and Cozen O’Connor to continue 
representation for this matter.  This letter serves as a memorialization of this transfer in 
representation. 

Sincerely, 

COZEN O'CONNOR 

 

BY:  Meridith H. Moldenhauer 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I hereby certify that on this 28th day of August, 2017, a copy of the foregoing letter was served, 
via electronic mail, on the following: 
 
District of Columbia Office of Planning 
1100 4th Street SW, Suite E650 
Washington, DC 20024 
Maxine.BrownRoberts@dc.gov 
 
District Department of Transportation 
55 M Street, SE, Suite 400 
Washington, DC 20003 
Evelyn.Israel@dc.gov 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5B 
c/o Ursula Higgins, Chairperson 
5B02@anc.dc.gov 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5B 
c/o Henry Makembe, SMD Commissioner 
5B03@anc.dc.gov 
 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5C 
Jacqueline Manning, Chairperson 
Jacquemanning8@aol.com 
 
Citizens for Responsible Options 
c/o David W. Brown, Esq. 
401 E. Jefferson St, Suite 206 
Rockville, MD 20850 
Brown@knopf-brown.com 
Joy@knopf-brown.com 

 

 
       Meridith H. Moldenhauer 
 


